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Calendar of Events

APRIL
2 Club Meeting BBrreeaakkffaasstt aatt BBaalluuuu’’ss -- 99 aamm.. 

On 7925 NW 10th off of Council Rd.  
9 Rally TThhee AAnnnnuuaall RRaallllyy bbeeffoorree tthhee PPiizzzzaa!! SSeeee ppaaggee 55..

Meet at NW 39th and Portland at 3pm.

9 Member Dinner TThhee AAnnnnuuaall PPiizzzzaa aafftteerr tthhee RRaallllyy!! PPiizzzzaa iiss FFRREEEE!!
Hideaway Pizza in Edmond - 6pm. See page 5.

10 Autocross CCoommee hhiitt ssoommee ccoonneess -- 88 aamm..
Sheriff’s Training Center - NE 36th and Air Depot.

15 Poker Night TTeexxaass HHoolldd’’eemm aatt iittss ffiinneesstt!! 77ppmm
Richard Davis’ Poker Lounge. 

MAY
4 Board Meeting PPiizzzzaa aanndd PPoorrsscchhee’’ss!!   

Randal Goodman’s Home. - 7pm.
7 Club Meeting BBrreeaakkffaasstt aatt IInnggrriiddss -- 99 aamm.. SSeeee ppaaggee 1111..

Come have the best German breakfast in town! 

14 Car Show TThhee OOrriiggiinnaall HHooootteerrss CCaarr SShhooww iiss BBaacckk!!
NW Expressway Hooters - 11am. See page 16.

15 Autocross NNoott jjuusstt ggooiinngg iinn cciirrcclleess.. -- 88 aamm..
Sheriff’s Training Center - NE 36th and Air Depot.

20 Poker Night TTeexxaass HHoolldd’’eemm aatt iittss ffiinneesstt!! 77ppmm
Richard Davis’ Poker Palace. 

JUNE
4 Club Meeting BBrreeaakkffaasstt aatt PPeerrrryy’’ss -- 99 aamm.. 

7432 S. May. 

11 Driver Tech NNoott jjuusstt ddrriivviinngg iinn cciirrcclleess!! -- 88 aamm.. 
Sheriff’s Training Center - NE 36th and Air Depot.

12 Autocross DDiidd yyoouu lliisstteenn aatt tthhee DDrriivveerr TTeecchh?? 88 aamm..
Sheriff’s Training Center - NE 36th and Air Depot.



The War Whoop is the official publication of the War Bonnet Region, Porsche Club of America.
Opinions expressed herein do not necessarily represent the official position of the Region or
the Porsche Club of America. The War Whoop is published bi-monthly. Material submitted for
publication must be received by the 10th of any odd-numbered month. Associate Regions, by
this statement, are authorized to use material in this publication, provided proper credits are
included.
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e have been having a
terrible time in getting

these issues out to all of you
in a timely manner. The
December/January issue was at the
printer for almost 4 months before we
were able to mail. We get a real good
deal from them but it appears now that
they are not going to be reliable enough
to continue to use so we have decided
to make some changes.

First of all, we are going to be going to
a new printer which means we will be
getting the issue to you within a week
or so of giving it to them. Going with
this new printer will mean an
additional cost of around $500 per
issue just in the printing but we think it
will be worth it in getting the issue to
all of you in a timely manner.

We have also decided to go to a digital
copy of the War Whoop as well.
Starting with the next issue, all of you
with a valid and current email address
will receive an email from our
president, Louis Lackey informing you
that a digital copy is available to
download and he will provide a link to
our website for you to go and
download. 

At this point, you will be able to have
access to the newest issue about a week
before the issue is even mailed to

everyone. We will then print and mail
the issue to everyone as well. But, this
is where a decision has to be made by
all of you.

If you choose to ONLY get a digital
copy, please let me know and I will
remove your name from the mailing
list to receive a paper copy of the War
Whoop. If you do choose this way of
getting the Whoop, it would mean that
we as a club could save some money in
the printing of the newsletter and also
in the postage of the mailing of the
newsletter as well. If you do not notify
me, you will get the email notification,
AND you will still get a paper copy
mailed to you. So if you do nothing,
you will still get your copy in the mail,
if you do notify me, I will remove your
name from the mailing list and you will
only get a link to download the issue.

None of this applies to our advertisers
as they will continue to receive the
issues by mail. So, if you would like to
go digital, let me know at
brianmiller3732@att.net and I will
remove your name from the list.
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Brian Miller - War Whoop Editor

Editor’s Notes
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HOOTERS
CAR SHOW

May 14th
11 am

Hooters on
Northwest
Expressway



4

reetings Warbonnet
members! I wish you a great
2011 and most of all –

continue enjoying your Porsche as
much as possible.

As always, many club events have been
scheduled this year. At the recent board
meeting we discussed ways of
promoting more involvement and
interest by the members for various
events. Your ideas are always welcome
as this is everyone’s club. We currently
have some issues with the website but
by the time you read this you should be
able to use the calendar as always.

The automotive industry seems to be
on the way back from a stagnant 2008 –
09. The sales and marketing teams from
every marquee without a doubt have
been burning the midnight oil trying to
dream up strategies to revive the
market. One of the methods I am most
curious is possibly the most taken for
granted. It is simple: What’s in a name?
A few brands such as Mercedes and
BMW simply offer a number that
describes the size, shape, trim level,
and engine displacement. Others, like
Audi, a combination of number and

letter. Most, however, use a single
name that is, I assume, designed to
invoke a gotta have it, can’t walk away
from it, wallet-stirring impulse buy
such as …..Toureg. What?? What IS
that? Yet there is more. Animal names
are continually harvested for
automotive use. Mustang, Jaguar,
Cougar, Cayman, Viper – the list goes
on. But why do the marketing geniuses
avoid the more common, such as the
Dog, or the Cow, or the Hamster? So
you’re not feeling motivated to go
down and check out the new Pig in one
of 7 colors? Me neither. Maybe they’ve
done enough analysis and research to
avoid the pitfalls and lack of sales due
to picking a bad name. I still can’t
figure out why Chevy Chase bought
the “Family Truckster” in Vacation.
Maybe I should accept the fact that
“Cayenne” will make me think it is hot
and that “Caravan” will make me think
about transporting a lot of people. But I
still haven’t figured out what a
“Toureg” is……

Louis Lackey - War Bonnet President 
G

President’s
Podium
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Come out to the 

Member Appreciation
Dinner and Rally.

April 9
Rally - 3pm- NW 39th and Portland

Dinner - 6pm - Hideaway Pizza in Edmond

Don’t forget, the pizza is free!!



e have had a ton of new
members join the club

lately. In fact there was 9 just
for the month of January alone. Keep in
mind we usually have just 2 or 3 per
month so that was a big jump in
membership for us in January.

The Turbo Phones should be received
by everyone by now. It is important
that you check your name and phone
number and email and make sure that I
have it correct. If there any corrections
that need to be made, please let me
know and I will make the changes for
the next issue.

We now have 164 members in the club
which is almost at an all-time high. We
did break 170 for a month back in 2007.
I think we have a good chance to get
over that number in the next month or
two. 

The big event coming up for all the
membership is the Member
Appreciation Day. We have it planned
for April 9th and it will be a day long
event. We are starting at 3pm and will
meet at NW 39th and Portland where
we will begin a fun rally hosted by the
Goodmans. Afterwards, we will meet
up at Hideaway Pizza in Edmond at
around 6pm for all to enjoy pizza and
appetizers. Even if you can’t make it
out the rally, you are still welcome to
attend the pizza dinner at Hideaway.
The biggest part is that the club pays

for the pizza so that way you have no
excuse to not being able to attend. If
you have not attended an event yet,
this is the one to come to! 

Here are the new members for this
issue: Roy and Yanira Del Pozo has
joined the club in their 1999 Boxster.
John Iandolo is in the club with a 2008
911. Frank and April Canetto has joined
in their 1981 911. Billy Clark has joined
with his 1996 911 and David Crane has
joined in a 1972 911. Fred Lee is in the
club with his 2010 911 and David
Walkup has joined in a 2010 997. Arlyn
Wing has joined in a 2008 Cayman and
Leroy and Josh Young has joined in
their 2009 997. Gene Dunn has joined in
a 1978 911 and Thomas and Lee Hawes
has transferred here from Cimarron
Region in their 1999 996. Bryan
Hennigan has joined the club with a
2007 911 and Carter Johnston has
joined the club in a 2007 997. Roy and
Sabra Moore has transferred here from
Maverick Region in a 2008 Boxster. I
would like to welcome all of them to
the War Bonnet Region of the Porsche
Club !

Brian Miller - Membership Chairman

Roster Report

W
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appy days are here
again! The shift in my
mood when Spring is in

full bloom is as real as the difference in
street tires versus competition ones. I’m
usually a pretty happy guy but when
the weather turns nice, every problem in
my life seems be taken well and in
stride. Some may say, Brian, there is a
reason for that and it is called seasonal
stress disorder. I ask them, “Is a sign of
the sickness celebrating national look at
your car day on January 31st”. 

Oh, it is not horrible to not enjoy the
winter but I find myself longing for
those summer days when I can drive
along the lakeside, feeling the wind in
my face and hearing the gratuitous
thunder that is genuine Porsche. Car
guys around the globe become a
brotherhood when we realize that no
matter what kind of ride we enjoy, the
end result is what we are all trying to
have; automobile induced sensory
satisfaction.

To help those of you who attend the
autocross enjoy a spirited afternoon
with other club members, I have
revamped our autocross kit over the
winter. Once on the course, you will
notice all the new, unblemished cones
we purchased. I ordered 80 new cones.

The second items you shall notice may
be the magnetic door numbers, larger
and cleaner. Inside all the timing units,
there are brand new rechargeable
batteries. I had to dismantle our entire
wireless system to remove and re-install
these. After a few track incidents, I have
also installed some new antennas on the
equipment as well. Altogether, I was
awarded nearly $900.00 to make your
autocross experience the best it can be.
That cost will be recouped after only 2
sessions of  autocrossing.

Automobile induced sensory
satisfaction commences on every 2nd
Sunday of the month for the rest of the
year. Be sure to check the website for
any changes. I hope to see you on the
grid.

8

Brian Swope

H

Between the
Cones
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he club continues to be in
excellent financial shape. We
have very few expenses and

the autocross and national dues
continue to bring in way more than we
are spending. 

As I have mentioned before the
autocross brings in a lot of money to
the club. We have made as much as
$800 on one single autocross. Most
autocrosses bring in just a few hundred
dollars, but we never have less than
$100. It is a lot of work for the autocross
chairman, Brian Swope. Brian has
several helpers, but Brian and his wife
Laura do the major part of the setup
and teardown for the autocross.
Several of the board members of the
club are there helping Brian. Matt
Herndon has been there in the 100
degree heat standing on the black
tarmac helping at many of the
autocrosses and his Porsche 928 was
under repair and out of commission.
Matt is getting close to having his 928
back on track. 

Sidney Johnson is there helping and
driving his 944. You will see Sidney
running around helping with tech
inspections and whatever else is
needed. Louis Lackey is usually there
helping with the timing, or the tech
inspections or working as a driving
instructor. Chad Goodman is often

there helping out with tech inspections.
All of the guys will verify that checking
out the torque of the lug nuts is an
excellent workout, especially when it is
over 90 degrees. 

Richard Davis is also there. He is
usually tasked with working as a
driving instructor. I suspect he has had
more miles around the track than any
other member. If he is not out there
driving like a mad man, he is trying to
impart his knowledge of going fast to
the other drivers. Every year Richard
Davis puts on a driving school. Check
the calendar and make that day
available. The club driving school is an
excellent way to learn how your car
handles. There is nothing timed and it
is a one-on-one way to learn how to
drive your own car. 

With all the income from the autocross
we decided to spend some of that
money back on the autocross. The
timing equipment batteries were
getting old and tired. They have a
tough life with 100 degree heat in the
summer and cold temperatures in the
winter. Yes, we autocross all year long,
so it is sometimes rather cold out there. 

Glen Hoskins - Treasurer

Treasurer’s
Tid-Bits

T
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We also bought some new pylons for
the track. We needed some new car
numbers as well. We use magnetic
numbers for the side of the car but
some people drive off before removing
them. 

With all the expenses, it still did not
come to what we have made in just one
autocross. With the new equipment, it
will make Brian’s job as autocross
chairman just a little bit easier. Maybe
he will make the course a little easier
for 911s from the mid-1980s. 

Join us for our monthly
breakfast meeting at 

Ingrids
at 3701 North Youngs Blvd

May 7, 2011 - 9am
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War Bonnet PCA Board Meeting:
January 5th 2011 at Louis Lackey’s
home.
Board members attending: Louis
Lackey, Glen Hoskins, Chad Goodman,
Grady Buckhalter, Sidney Johnson,
Dave Tichenor, Richard Davis and
Brian Miller.  
Members attending: Jay Hanas.
The meeting commenced at 7:30 PM
after a snack of pizza and cokes.
The Club agreed to spend about $900 to
allow Brian Swope, our autocross
chairman, to upgrade items used in our
autocross. These include new small
cones, new magnetic numbers, new
antennas for time equipment and
digital display, and rechargeable
batteries for the time equipment. We
are reminded what a great autocross
experience our Club and Brian
provides us with (for example the use
of  a real road course racing venue
versus cones in some parking lot
somewhere). Although January’s
autocross was cancelled due to
inclement weather everyone is looking
forward to future autocrosses.  
Several tech sessions are planned for
the near future. The membership is
reminded that if you have a repair
project you want to do on your Porsche
and you would like some help you can
sponsor a tech session at your garage

(please contact Club president Louis
Lackey) for details. Some members will
have expertise in your repair and be
able to offer direct help and other
members may want to come and
observe and learn and help provide
help anywhere they can. Board
member David Tichenor will sponsor a
tech session on his 944 January 20th to
repair his brakes, and Brian Miller will
will also bring his 944 to fix the
headlight wiring on his passenger side
headlight. Tech sessions are a great
way to build camaraderie in the Club. 
Louis Lackey informed the Club that
he, in the name of the Club, supported
the reinstatement of our zone 5 PCA
representative James Shoffit to another
term as zone representative. James is
President of the Maverick Dallas PCA
chapter and Louis has established a
good working relationship with James.
Board member Chad Goodman
brought up an issue that is important to
all of us and wanted members to think
about ways to increase participation of
Club members in Club events. It was
decided to promote this coming April’s

Jane Hanas - Secretary 

Board Meeting
Minutes
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Bob Dumont’s

(405) 232-6497
712 W. California, Oklahoma City, OK 73102

“Servicing Porsches Only”

club appreciation dinner (on the 9th,
free pizza and sodas at the Hideway
Pizza in Edmond) with a flyer to all
members so look forward to receiving
this in the mail. Also it was decided to
give all new members a free pass to the
autocross the next day. As an
introduction to the warm season
autocrossing there will be a Club
drivers’ autocross education session on
Saturday March 12th.
Also After the meeting with respect to
increasing club participation board

member Sidney Johnson began
thinking about this issue and he
remembered that the club already has a
Facebook group so why not use this
much more for social networking? The
idea was greeted enthusiastically by
board members so look for more on
this in the near future.
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 PM with the
usual after-meeting camaraderie.   
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1989 Porsche 944
Rare 2.7 liter engine, White with
burgundy leather. 84,500 actual

mileage. Meticulously
maintained by club member.

$7,500.00 
Contact Steve Dodson

918-346-7717      steve@rencon.us

1996 993
Red, Tan interior, Black Top. 85,000
mi. Duel leather power seats, CD,

separate subwoofer, bra & top cover.
Does have normal wear and tear; top
has small pinch/tear passenger side,
second gear grinds occasionally and

air conditioning has slight leak. Motor
is strong. Car has been regularly

maintained. $27,500. 

Greg Roush
greg.roush@smartlinesllc.com

405-820-8988  

Send your ad to:

War Bonnet Ad

5816 NW 82nd St.

OKC, OK 73132

or email it to:
brianmiller3732@att.net

1987 Porsche 911  Targa
138k miles, good tires, engine rebuilt
2 years ago. I have all papers. White
w/ black leather interior.

$20,000
Contact Mike Price

405-630-5986       mwprice57@cox.net

CLASSIFIEDS
FREE␣Ads␣for␣War␣Bonnet␣Members
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2011 WAR BONNET BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President, Activities Committee
Louis Lackey 2013 - louis.lackey@anheuser-busch .com  . . . . . . 821-5392

V. President, Treasurer
Glen Hoskins 2011 - WBRmoneyman@cox.net  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 478-4455

Board Member
Grady Buckhalter 2012 - grady.buckhalter@gmail.com  . . . . . . . 229-8160

Board Member, Newsletter Editor, Membership Chairman
Brian Miller 2013 - brianmiller3732@att.net  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 773-4816

Board Member
Randal Goodman 2011 - drtoys42@aol.com . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 412-0621

Board Member
David Tichenor 2011 - david-tichenor@ouhsc.edu  . . . . . . . . . . . 794-7117

Board Member
Matt Herndon 2013 - mherndon928@gmail.com  . . . . . . . . . . . . . 529-9632

Board Member 
Sidney Johnson 2012 - johnsonsl944@gmail.com . . . . . . . .580/214-0956 

Board Member
Richard Davis 2012 - rkd@zipbang.com . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 819-5305

Club Secretary
Jane Hanas - rushie99@yahoo.com . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 641-6631



ARK LA TEX
Kenneth A. Chandler  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 318-222-4400
618 Elwood St. Shreveport, LA 71104 bad968@bellsouth.net

CIMARRON
Gary Bernard  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 918-254-1104
9417 South 90th East Ave. Tulsa, OK 75133 gary@bernarddesign.com

COASTAL BEND
Rene Molina  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 956-789-5469
2306 Park Place Dr, Edinburg, TX 78539 rmj951@swbell.net

HILL COUNTRY
Adrienne Boer . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 512-423-8704
4816 Chadbury Cove, Austin, TX 78727 president@hcrpca.org

LONE STAR
Lynn Friedman . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Bromelia@hal-pc.org

LONGHORN
Ron McAtee  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .210-654-6639
4702 Bohill St., San Antonio, TX 78217 rmcatee@satx.rr.com 

MARDI GRAS
Richard Martin  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 504-861-4175
20 Versailles Blvd., New Orleans, LA 70125 rmmjr@cox.net

MAVERICK
James Shoffit  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 972-786-6246
1112 Santa Fe Trail, Irving, TX 75063 james@shoffit.com

OZARK
Rick Daes  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 501-565-5113
30 Westmont Circle, Little Rock, AR 72208 rdaes@aristotle.net

WAR BONNET
Louis Lackey  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .405-821-5392
10513 Whitechapel, OKC, OK 73162 louis.lackey@anheiser-busch.com

WHISKEY BAY
Michael Hamza  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 337-857-7563
1820 Bonin Rd., Youngsville, LA 70592 mhamza1@bellsouth.net

ZONE 5 PRESIDENTS
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